

January 26,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for January 26,2023 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the January 12,2023 meeting.  Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Fred Buckholtz seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

        1. A letter of interest to serve on the Zoning Hearing Board was received from township resident Tonya                         Moorehead. Township Manager Eric Heil explained that Moorehead had been contacted, understands the                      requirements of the position, and she has served on other boards. The Township Manager recommended her to the               board for appointment. Motion to appoint to Tonya Moorhead to the Zoning Hearing Board made by Bob                      Betzold, second by Matt McSparren.(Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
       2.  The board was informed that Zoning Hearing Board solicitor Robert McFate is retiring. He recommended Greg         Merkel to be the new solicitor to the ZHB. Merkel is with the same law firm, Woodard, Gent, McFate of Franklin.         The ZHB desires to have Merkel be their solicitor. Motion to appoint Merkel made by Bob Betzold, second by               Fred Buckholtz. (Matt McSparren - abstained, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
       3. Board was informed of a conflict having a ZHB alternate Ken Etzel also as a vacancy board appointee. Etzel              desires to help the township in any way and will remain as the ZHB alternate. Two electors of the township have          expressed interest in being appointed to vacancy board, Frank Pankratz and Michael Deibert. Motion to appoint            Michael Deibert to Vacancy Board made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz. (Matt                          McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz – yes) 
      4. Resolution 4-23 was presented to the board. This resolution sets the fees that can be collected by Tax Collector                   Betsy Kellner. Motion to approve resolution 4-23 made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren. (Matt                   McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz- yes). 
       5. Township Manager Eric Heil presented to board a proposal to invest in CD’s with Top Tier Credit Union with              available funds from the money market funds, and checking funds, of the township. Motion to approve made by           Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes.)

       6.  The township money market fund accounts held at First National Bank need to have the authorized signatories            updated. A motion was made by Matt McSparren to update the signatories to be Township Manager Eric Heil,              Matthew McSparren - Chair, Robert Betzold – Vice Chair, and Fred Buckholtz - Supervisor. Motion second by             Fred Buckholtz. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz – yes) 

       7. A list of Seneca VFD Fire Police Nominees was presented to the board as received from the fire department. A            motion to confirm the nominees was made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren-yes,              Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz -yes)

       8. The CAT Road grader was listed for auction on Municibid beginning on 12/20/22. The auction ended on                        01/26/2023 at 2:00 PM EST. The higher bid was $22,100. Motion to approve the bid and sale made by Matt                  McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-Yes)
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
          Township Manger – Eric Heil reported to the board that Tuesday January 31st, 2023, was the last day for                     employee John Gureczny and a luncheon will be held at the Township building. 

 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
          Barbara Ross asked what the vacancy board was, and Township Manager explained the duties of the position. A            discussion was also held among attendees and the board about the issues with Sage Run relating to the Town                Hall with the US Army Corps of Engineers. 

6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be February 9, 2023, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30PM. Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold-no vote, Fred Buckholtz-yes)
ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

